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Dear Parents,

We have pleasure in presenting the Autumn Newsletter, which brings you the latest information and the range of activities, which have been happening within School during the first half of the Autumn term.
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NURSERY
What a splendid start in the Nursery.  All the children appear to have settled in well.  Thank you to all the parents for their support.  

This term we have been looking at topics ‘myself’, ‘road safety’ and ‘harvest’.  The children have painted some super portraits of themselves and they have taken pride of place in the Nursery setting – Well done children!

Mr Cope, the Road Safety Officer, visited with Billy Bear and Buttons the ginger cat.  He was very impressed with the Nursery children.  They sat beautifully, listened carefully and now always remember to put their seat belts on.

The children have printed a fine collection of Harvest pictures using seasonal fruit and vegetables.  Mrs Short, Mrs Curran and Mrs Marston would like to thank all the children for being so good and hope they will enjoy next term as much!
RECEPTION

Road Safety

Reception children have been learning how to keep safe on the busy streets of today.  To enhance this learning they have had the opportunity to use resources loaned from the Staffordshire Road Safety Team.  In addition Mr Paul Cope visited the classroom to talk to the children about ‘Road Safety Awareness’.  During the visit the children were involved in lots of interactive role play scenarios including dressing up and operating a ‘mini pelican crossing’.  

To extend their learning further Mr Roberts, the School Crossing Warden, visited the classroom to talk about his important role to help to keep the children safe outside the school gates.  The children then practised crossing the road correctly in a role play sitatuion on the playground with Mr Roberts.
The children were very attentive and enjoyed joining in during all the activities.  Mrs Bickley would like to thank Mr Roberts for his voluntary help with the children.

Children were given activity sheets and information booklets to take home to share with parents as part of the home/school partnership initiative to strengthen the awareness of the importance of Road Safety Awareness.



Recorders

Once again we have had a fantastic attendance to ‘Beginners Recorders’.  We have had some very ‘tuneful’ Tuesday lunchtimes.  I have been impressed with the children’s enthusiasm and how quickly they have mastered their notes and the tunes we have learned.
YEAR 1/YEAR 2 PE GAMES
We have enjoyed playing bench ball, stuck in the mud, duck, duck goose, sharks are coming and the bean game as well as developing our co-ordination skills.  

Thank you for being very well behaved, it has been a pleasure.  I also wish to thank Miss Grant who has helped!

Thank you, Mrs Taylor.


The children have all settled well into life in Year 2 and have been working very hard this term.  We have begun our swimming lessons on a Tuesday, which the children love, and they all try very hard.  In Literacy we have been writing book reviews about our favourite books.  We have also been writing rhyming poems and instructions.  In Numeracy we are learning our 2 x table and have worked hard learning on our addition and multiplication facts.  We have been for a number of walks to St Aidan’s where we collected various natural objects to use in a collage for this terms art work.  An excellent term Year 2, you have all worked very hard, keep up the good work next term!


Year 3 have thoroughly enjoyed the last part of the Autumn Term.
In RE we have looked at the topic of light and how it is relected in different religions.  The children have produced beautiful pictures and interesting accounts that showed their understanding.

Our favourite topic work this term has been packages in D & T.  The children have designed their own Christmas sweet labels and packages for the Christmas tree.  I have been amazed at the level of work the children have achieved.  In numeracy we have used the skills ladders enthusiastically to move on in our own learning.  We have been developing our skills throughout, especially with subtraction,

In Literacy we have been working on story writing as our curricular target as well as non-fiction and poetry.  

Christingle Assembly
What a fantastic morning.  All our children shared their wonderfully designed Christingles.  It was really lovely to see all the candles lighting up the church.  The children were able to develop their knowledge of the Christian religion.

Year 3 would like to wish you all a wonderful holiday and a Happy New Year!


Year 5 have had a very busy start to the school year.  We’ve enjoyed many new topics including ‘William Morris’ and the ‘The Victorians’, which the children have been keen to learn about.  
We have also started to learn French, which the children have picked up very quickly and look forward to each week.

Well done Year 5 for a great start to the year.   We look forward to a busy and exciting half-term leading up to Christmas.

We have had a very busy start to the year, beginning lots of new topics and settling into our new responsibilities.  Every child in Year 6 has been allocated an area of responsibility for the year. These include librarians, Music monitors, Team captains, PE monitors, Infant helpers and many more.

In Literacy we have been focussing upon our writing skills and have written in the style of biographies and autobiographies, play scripts and story openings.  We have studied the opening of the Jungle Book by Rudyard Kipling, adapting his writing into play scripts and alternative perspectives.

The Ancient Greeks has been the focus for our History topic this term; we have learnt about the states the country was 
divided into and their separate rules and beliefs. We have investigated the gods that the Greeks believed in and even created a god of our own.

For Science we have tackled two topics this term: Light and Circuits.  We have really enjoyed the practical aspects of the topics and have created some electrical displays using lights and motors.

Spelling Meeting

We held our first spelling workshop for parents on Wednesday 11th October.  We have had some very positive feedback from the parents who were able to attend on the activities that could be used at home.  
I would like to offer a big thank you to the parents who attended and participated in the workshop. We adopted a ‘have a go’ approach and had a lot of fun practising our own spellings.   Mrs Roobottom couldn’t be parted from her favourite ‘salt writing’ activity!

If there are any parents interested in new ideas for practising spellings there is an activity sheet available, if you could please inform your child’s teacher I will ensure you are given the information as soon as possible.
NON UNIFORM DAY

On Monday 16th October we held our non-uniform ‘bring a bottle’ day.  These items will be used for our Christmas Fayre, which will be held on the 1st December 2006.  We hope to see you all there.

SCHOOL COUNCIL
Reception – Emily Clements, Benjamin Gaunt

Year 1  - Amber Jones, Alex Burner

Year 2 – Ruben Cartwright, Laura-Beth Allen

Year 3 – Chloe Gooding, Lindon Coombs

Year 4 – Nathan Plummer, Chloe Lang

Year 5 – Regan Upton, Kelly Gates

Year 6 – Harry Insley, Natasha Riley

What We Do:

In school council we improve things.  The children give us ideas which we pass on to the meeting, which is run by Miss O’Dell.

In school council it is great because you can improve your school, but some times you don’t get what you want!
By Harry and Natasha, Year 6



Children from Years 3 and 4 have thoroughly enjoyed attending ICT Club.  The children have had the opportunity to use ‘Colour Magic’, ‘Talking first word’ and many other computer programs to create fantastic pictures.  We also had chance to play on a variety of games, which the children were very excited about.
We look forward to another successful ICT club later this academic year.


It has been an incredibly busy start to the school football season and I am pleased to say that every child who has attended football club has had the opportunity to represent the school at least twice.

The school teams have had mixed fortunes although the majority has certainly been very positive.

The campaign started with a 6 – 2 victory away against Rolleston, Regan Upton’s final goal being the pick of the bunch with a ‘screamer’ into the top corner and bursting the net pegs out of the ground!
We have also gone on to play William Shrewsbury B team, winning 6 – 0, Anslow, winning 1 – 0, a very important goal from Oliver Arnoux.  Furthermore one of three teams have made progress in the cup matches.

We all thoroughly enjoyed the 6-a-side tournament two weeks ago and it was fantastic to see so many parents shouting words of encouragement to our three teams.  
It was wonderful to see Jack ‘The Cat’ Stephens open his goal scoring account with a smoothly taken penalty – and he was playing in goal!

We now have our winter break which will enable the same members of the quad to regain their fitness and I’m sure I will have a full quota to select from in February when the League and Cup trail begins again.

Once again, I really must that all parents for their support in travel arrangements and local support, without this Shobnall would not be currently lying top of the league.

“WE ARE TOP OF THE LEAGUE”.
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POPPY APPEAL

The Royal British Legion Poppy Appeal collection boxes will be available in school from Monday 30th October 2006.  Please support this worthy cause.
NETBALL

We have had a very successful Netball Club this term, it has been fantastic to have so many eager participants who attend this club every week.
On Thursday 12th October, after only two practises we took part in our first netball tournament at William Shrewsbury Primary School.  Not put off by the other teams towering above us, we darted around the court with ‘springs in our feet’.

After some tightly fought matches, the team secured a joint third place.  All of the children played extremely well as a team, supporting and cheering each other on.  Our team members were:
Joshua Farman-Foster
Nicola Bristow

Georgian Dennis

Harriet Dunn

Sian Plummer

Natasha Riley

Chloe Plummer

Imogen Swash

I would also like to offer a huge thank you to all of the parents who came along to support us.  We would definitely have won first prize on a cheering competition.



Children from Year 1 and Year 2 made a door sign using finger printing, a drink mat with sewing and a picture using ‘glass’ painting techniques during Art Club this term.  The children were fully engrossed in the activities giving a calm and relaxing ambience to the club.  Mrs Bickley would like to thank Mrs Leedham and Mrs Roberts for their time and commitment to making the club a success.

SCIENCE PRIMARY/SECONDARY SCHOOL PARTNERSHIPMENT

Mrs Bickley has attended the Primary School Partnership meeting this term at John Taylor High School (JTHS).  These meetings provide liaison between the two schools.  During the forthcoming year, Year 6 children will have opportunities to use equipment on loan from the Partnership group.  Year 6 will also have the opportunity to work with JTHS KS3 staff to develop knowledge, skills and understanding in science in order to enrich their learning and to provide a smooth transition for their next stage in learning.

GOVERNOR LIAISON
This term Mr North has been visiting school reviewing the ‘Aims and Mission Statement’ of the school.

The children have been busily answering questions on their views and opinions of school life.  
STUDENTS IN SCHOOL

We have been fortunate enough to have some students in during this half term:

Nicolette Marchant (Burton College)

Amanda Borsberry (Burton College)
ADMISSION TO RECEPTION -SEPTEMBER 2007

Please note the LEA have brought forward the return date for application forms for your children to start in Reception 2007.
The closing date is Friday 1st December 2006.  All application forms must be returned to the school office prior to this date.
SHOBNALL PRE-SCHOOL AND SHOBNALL KID’S CLUB
Holiday Club

Once again Julie Brewer and her team will be offering child care during the half-term holiday. The holiday club proved very popular during the summer break and all the children who attended enjoyed a variety of fun and interesting activities.  If anyone is interested in booking a place, please contact Julie Brewer on 07855 964538 for a price list and booking form.

After School Club

All children are able to attend the ‘After School Club’.  If you have children a pre-school and older children who attend an after-school activity at Shobnall e.g. Football, ICT etc., then why not book a place for your pre-school child/children at the After School Club and save yourself having to come to school twice on a collection run?  Or you may wish to 
have some extra time to yourself to get your Christmas shopping started or do your shopping without your child/children seeking your attention in every aisle of the 
spermarket!  After school sessions are booked in two block prices as we offer two 
options – giving you the flexibility as to how late you wish to collect your child/children.  The sessions are Monday - Friday 3.30 pm until 5.00 pm (£4.50) or Monday – Friday 3.30 pm until 6.30 pm (£8.00).  From 30th October, there will be no part-pricing and children collected at any time after 5 pm will be charged the second block price.  To reserve a place for your child to attend an after school session, please contact Julie on 07855964538 or see a member of her staff at the After School Club or Pre-school.
The After School Club provides the children with a number of great indoor and outdoor activities and is a great place for your child/children to mix with children from their own and other age groups, encouraging them to develop their social skills even further. The After School Club are planning the following activities for the forthcoming new term:  Halloween disco and Halloween Games, Christmas Activities, Party and Cinema night.

News from the Kitchen

Please remember we collect dinner money on a Monday morning.  Please put the money in an envelope, clearly marked with the child’s name and class.  The cost is £8.25 per week, £1.65 per day.  

Farewell – On Wednesday we said goodbye to Mrs Wilson who has worked at our school for 7 years as a lunchtime supervisor.  We wish her very happiness as she takes on the challenge of new employment.

SCHOOL HOLIDAYS

A reminder that school closes for the half-term holiday on Thursday 19th October 2006 at 3.30 pm.  We re-open on Monday 30th October 2006 at 8.45 am for readers and 9.55 am for registration.
SHOBNALL PRIMARY SCHOOL
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